St Peter's Church PCC meeting

11 June 2019 7:00pm - 8:45pm

Minutes

Present: Kate Blake, Chris Clayton, Peter Dickinson, Rachel Fell, David Fisher, Alan Garrow (chair), Sue Heapy, Oliver Longstaff, Sarah Martin, Christine McManus, Stella Pilling, Judith Simpson and Patricia Stableford.

Apologies: Barbara Agar, Eleanor McClea, Paul Medforth and Angus Turner.

1. Welcome and opening prayer

Alan welcomed everyone and opened the meeting with prayer.

2. Welcome to new members, election of co-opted member and appointment of officers and the standing committee

Alan welcomed Kate, Judith, Peter and Sue to the PCC (and Angus in his absence).

The following officers were re-appointed:


Vice-chairs of the PCC: Paul Medforth and Patricia Stableford


Secretary: Rachel Fell


Treasurer: David Fisher


PCC member of the standing committee: Christine McManus

It was unanimously resolved to elect Sarah Martin as a co-opted member of the PCC due to her central role in teaching and learning.

3. Apologies for absence

Apologies were given on behalf of those absent and noted.

4. Acceptance of the minutes of April's meeting

The minutes of the PCC meeting held on 2 April were unanimously approved.

5. Matters arising

Alan explained the background to the "noticers" initiative to new members.  In terms of progress, there is a meeting with noticers on Friday this week.  Separately, Alan and Patricia have been through the parish list to identify people we haven't seen for a while and contact them.

Christine reported that the first meeting of the welcome and inclusion group took place on Sunday.  Notes from that meeting will be circulated shortly.

Alan reported that the plans for stewardship Sundays in June have been postponed, possibly until next year.  However, the electoral roll renewal process has generated an additional £10,000 a year of planned giving (including gift aid).

A meeting of the Altar frontals commissioning group is due to take place next week.

Alan confirmed that he will be in touch with the new headteacher of Western school who starts in September.

The process of digitising the church accounts is ongoing.

6. PCC Tonight - why does Church exist?

Christine introduced the first session of the PCC Tonight course and explained that this session aims to encourage members to reflect on why the Church exists and ensure that we take our understanding from the head of the Church - and also to interest and energise the group.

Members were split into small groups of two or three to discuss what people within our community would say if we asked them why the church exists.  After a short discussion, each group fed back their thoughts; common themes being that the church is there for big life events (birth, marriage and death), for national and civic events and for festivals such as Christmas.  Also, to provide a place of refuge and practical help.  Some in the community would also question whether church needs to exist at all.

Members were then asked to reflect individually on why they personally thought church exists.

We were reminded that it is God, our founder, who we need to turn to for the answer to this.  The groups were then asked to discuss a selected bible passage (Matthew 22:34-40 (the great commandment) or Matthew 28:16-20 (the great commission)), addressing what strikes them about the reading and what a church living by these priorities would look like.  During feedback by each group, some common themes about what church would look like with these priorities emerged, for example that it would have worship at its centre, would be outward-looking and would be open, tolerant and welcoming.

Crystallising these thoughts, we were encouraged to think about the purpose of church as "Up, Out and In", being:

· UP to God in personal faith and corporate worship and life;

· OUT to all around us; engaging in God's loving purposes in the world; and

· IN to one another, as an expression of God's nature by being a loving faith community.

Reflecting on how this way of thinking could shape what we do as a PCC, it was noted that it would be helpful to keep "Up, Out and In" in mind when discussing PCC agenda items so that we keep our wider purposes in mind in our decision-making.

Alan thanked Christine for leading a useful first session.

7. PCC meetings - how we try to run them

Christine encouraged members to reflect on the paper circulated and it was agreed to discuss this at the next meeting.

8. PCC away day

It was agreed to hold the PCC away day on Saturday 12 October.  Christine has kindly volunteered her home as the venue.

Alan encouraged members to think about which groups we want to hear from.

9. Fabric

Alan reported that Jo Bagley has obtained two estimates from firms in York for replacements of the carpet tiles.  These have come in at around £7.5k and £6k, which is more expensive than previously thought.  A local firm is coming in this week to quote.

10. Finances

David reported that £40,000 of this year's share has been paid and that overall our finances are broadly in line with budget.  The share arrears from last year remain.  In addition, David is continuing to work with Steve Jones in relation to digitising the accounts.

The proposal to charge Breakfast Club a fee was withdrawn - Alan reported that Hannah is not in favour of the proposal.

11. Safeguarding - PCC members' responsibilities

Alan tabled a paper giving details of the online safeguarding training available to PCC members.  All members were asked to complete the C0 training by the next PCC meeting.  It takes about an hour to do and can be accessed here: https://safeguardingtraining.cofeportal.org/.

The paper also notes that information in relation to the diocesan strategy is available and can be accessed here: http://www.leeds.anglican.org/content/diocesan-strategy-documents.

12. Receiving Stewart and Catharine Davies

Alan explained that Stewart is currently a licensed reader with St Marks and Catharine is a reader in training.  As Catharine is a reader in training, we don't strictly need to formally receive her however it was unanimously agreed to receive both Stewart and Catharine and their contribution to the life of St Peter's was welcomed.

13. Acceptance of minutes of sub-groups and deanery synod

The minutes of the standing committee and deanery synod were received and accepted.

It was noted that we didn't send anyone to the diocesan environmental training day and that environmental issues remain something we needed to address.

14. Additional communion administrant - Jan Edwards

It was unanimously agreed to invite Jan Edwards to be licensed as a communion administrant.

15. AOB

There was no other business.

16. Review of meeting

There was a brief review of the meeting.

The meeting concluded with prayers at 8.45pm.
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